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News / Information
It was so lovely to see everyone at the Christmas Fair on Saturday.  I am sure the children had lots of fun and their visit to se Father Christmas was magical. If you were not there or did not buy your child’s Christmas craft (it is a decorated pot with a Hyacinth bulb planted) we have them stored safely in the classroom.
This week we will be practising for our performance of the Nativity on Tuesday 5th.  Please ensure all your costume requests are inside a named bag. We will hang them up on their peg and check through by Friday. If you have any issues, please let me know.  I am sending out a separate letter with further information for the performance itself.
I was chuffed to bits last week, as Greg Botrill (Drawing Club creator), commented on our Twitter feed. The children created a collaborative 26 decker bus, in response to the book.  I absolutely loved the children’s enthusiasm, and this is demonstrated in their drawings and ideas. Please take a look at the video – Gregg said ‘Cannot even tell you how happy I am to see this!!!’  #veryproudteacher!!
https://twitter.com/BatheastonPri/status/1727778981842239938/video/2


Phonics
Phase 2 – this week we continue phase 2 in our phonics programme. The class will be introduced to 4 graphemes/digraphs – This is a review week as we have now learnt all Phase 2 phonemes.
The children will be introduced to a digraph this week (qu) they will learn the mantra ‘A digraph is two letters one sound’ 
What are we learning this week:
Our magical journey will now take us into space!! In Drawing Club we will be using one of my favourite books ‘The Way Back Home’ by Oliver Jeffers. A boy finds an aeroplane, flies to the moon, gets stuck and meets a Martian. Theres more to it than that obviously but the children will love the fantasy element and the challenge of designing a new way to get to the moon! 
In maths we are continuing to develop our knowledge of the number 1, 2, 3, 4 and 5, revisiting the concept more and less and continuing to work on the composition of 4 and 5.
On Friday we will be looking at the science behind how a hot air balloon rises in the air. The children are really enjoying being scientists and I am beginning to see them put their prior experiences into practise – such as last week the class were able to recall what a magnet is and which materials are attracted to magnets.
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